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good morning welcome to ask the                                                 
theologian this is Wednesday delighted                                          
to have you on Wednesday and looking                                            
forward to taking your biblical                                                 
theological and worldview questions                                             
today and just a reminder we have the                                           
Gospel of John tonight at 6:15 p.m.                                             
mountain time look forward to seeing you                                        
are still in the first first chapter so                                         
you can catch s in the Gospel of John                                           
and that will be a blessing and very                                            
much looking forward to all of that well                                        
I tell you what let's start out this                                            
morning by the way we're thinking of our                                        
friend Roger pastor Roger in Fresno                                             
California who is officiating at his                                            
mother's funeral this morning and so                                            
pastor Roger we love you and praying for                                        
you now let's get into a little bit of                                          
commentary here a friend put a picture                                          
up on our facebook discussion page and                                          
there is the picture of the gender                                              
neutral restroom and this is at Guilford                                        
College on a college campus visit                                               
nothing more than indoctrination centers                                        
he says as you notice there you see the                                         
man the woman the wheelchair but then                                           
the thing here that is it's a man it's a                                        
woman it's so what is it gender neutral                                         
no gender at all now let me just say                                            
first of all that you know I don't have                                         
a problem if it's a one-person restroom                                         
just calling it restroom no need for                                            
pictures of people and skirts and people                                        
and a half a skirt and people in a                                              
bikini and people with no clothes on                                            
whatever you don't need a picture just                                          
call it bathroom house that restroom but                                        
my guess is this at Guilford College is                                         
not a one-person thing it is you know                                           
hey come one come all                                                           
we have no brains here                                                          
absolutely anybody is welcome this is at                                        
a college now I totally agree with Duane                                        
who put this up that colleges today have                                        
become nothing more than indoctrination                                         
centers we have seen of course on the                                           
news with Lori Loughlin as that her name                                        
and some others who paid you know blue                                          
coos of money to get their children in                                          
University of Southern California so                                            
that they can to be indoctrinated like                                          
the rest of of the sheep now we have                                            
become a nation of sheep especially in                                          
colleges and this is most shameful most                                         
shameful because colleges are supposed                                          
to be the place of science and knowledge                                        



and education and yet they have become a                                        
place of indoctrination where there is                                          
this religion that they push push push                                          
push push on to the children get it into                                        
their brains I don't know if you call                                           
them children by the time they're there                                         
now they're grown men and women and just                                        
pushing it in there and how dare you if                                         
you even go against the religion of I                                           
don't know what to call it it's illicit                                         
leftist progressivism stupidity and                                             
whatever you call that                                                          
that dumb religion how dare if you go up                                        
against it now I think really it's time                                         
for Christians but not only Christians                                          
for people with a brain I think it's                                            
time for people with a brain saying                                             
we're not doing that scam anymore we are                                        
not sending our kids off to that dumb                                           
college to get indoctrinated with their                                         
utter stupidity and get out with a                                              
graduate with it with a degree that is                                          
absolutely worthless they could do                                              
better honestly getting out of high                                             
school and going to work for the                                                
convenience store and working their way                                         
up to management they would be better                                           
off in the end so why don't we just join                                        
together and say huh ain't paying for it                                        
anymore                                                                         
if my child wants a technical degree                                            
there are technical places but you know                                         
let's let's talk about a degree in                                              
engineering or a degree in medicine                                             
unfortunately today you have to do that                                         
I'm not sure a degree in law is                                                 
necessary I think you can study law                                             
books and go take a bar I may be wrong                                          
on that but if so you don't do that                                             
teach yourself and by the way there's                                           
this thing called the internet now do                                           
you know that was the Internet you can                                          
learn absolutely anything you want if                                           
you can speak the English language you                                          
can it's out there you can learn it you                                         
can do it now with all of that I just                                           
think if we're sending our children to                                          
get business degrees that's that's a                                            
what a waste what a waste I have one and                                        
even mine was a waste when I graduated                                          
with it in 1987 I couldn't do anything                                          
with a business degree so there's a                                             
waste then it's a waste now I and so                                            
many people with a brain would be better                                        
off their parents saying I tell you what                                        
college would cost 30,000 40,000 50,000                                         
$100,000 whatever it would cost I'll                                            
figure out a way to get you started in                                          
business we're gonna start by sending                                           
you to an apprentice what do you what is                                        
it you want to do you want to be a                                              
preacher we'll send it to the house to                                          



Mexico you want to be a plumber                                                 
I'll find a Christian plumber that needs                                        
to needs good help he'll train you he'll                                        
apprentice you he'll get you licensed                                           
I'll make sure it all happens you'll get                                        
out then and I will you know buy the                                            
business cards for your new plumbing                                            
business whatever it is and I'm telling                                         
you our children will be so much better                                         
off if we do that they can start degrees                                        
and all sorts of Technology issues                                              
excuse me they can start businesses and                                         
technology issues they can do sales they                                        
can do publishing I started a publishing                                        
house and never published a thing in my                                         
life I barely knew how to use a Xerox                                           
machine which is also a copy machine but                                        
why                                                                             
why why send our kids to get this stuff                                         
our kids will come out hating us and                                            
hating everything that we're about and                                          
we're the one that's going to pay for it                                        
so Guilford College good luck with that                                         
because I think the day is coming when                                          
not even just Christian parents but once                                        
again parents with any kind of sanity at                                        
all are just going to say nah                                                   
not interested I'm not putting my money                                         
there and I think it would be a wise                                            
decision through all of that okay we                                            
have some questions coming in we love by                                        
the way when your questions are used on                                         
our chat box I tell you one of the                                              
reasons that I love when they are used                                          
on the chat box is because I've got an                                          
admin side of it it looks kind of like                                          
this and I am able to not only look at                                          
your chats right here but I'm also able                                         
to have all the questions right here in                                         
a queue and I can queue up Scott's                                              
question now Scott didn't use the chat                                          
box but Corey put it in for him and I                                           
can cue it up right like that and then I                                        
can click answer and I can boom put it                                          
all right over there and say I am ready                                         
to answer Scott's question thanks Scott                                         
sort of here's the question in your                                             
Roman series you reference Saints as                                            
first century Jewish believers are these                                        
Jews kingdom gospel believers that Paul                                         
is trying to convert to the mystery                                             
gospel or is he just differentiating                                            
between circumcision and uncircumcision                                         
now let me say I start to say let me                                            
agree with you because there is a sense                                         
in which I'm agreeing with what I think                                         
is undertone here that it is difficult                                          
to totally put put a package on this                                            
Saint thing because you I normally say                                          
first century Jewish believers that's                                           
when I'm talking about                                                          
for example in the book of Romans or in                                         



the New Testament there are Saints in                                           
the Old Testament that are obviously                                            
prior to first century so first century                                         
is in the context of Romans and you are                                         
correct now I think that Saints are                                             
those that are from that Jewish                                                 
background they are those that are being                                        
offered or are within the kingdom offer                                         
now in this overlap period there is                                             
something for the Saints to do                                                  
nationally and to convince their country                                        
to do nationally but also I think they                                          
have the dual responsibility of saying                                          
what am I going to do about this                                                
individually so I think Paul wants to                                           
convince them of the mystery gospel I                                           
think the book of Romans is all about                                           
let me tell you Saints about what this                                          
mystery gospel is let me tell you about                                         
what's going on with Israel today in the                                        
plan of God and how Romans are now                                              
involved in this and so he's explaining                                         
the mystery to a Jewish population to                                           
the Saints in Rome and explaining you                                           
know again explaining of the the the                                            
revelation the mystery that has been                                            
given now trying to convert them to the                                         
mystery gospel yes in a sense he does                                           
want them to accept the mystery gospel                                          
he is not asking them to leave the                                              
kingdom gospel and accept the mystery                                           
gospel because they were unique in that                                         
they could live under both we can't and                                         
our problem today is and most                                                   
evangelical Christianity is that we do                                          
try to mix those together and I think                                           
mixing those together becomes very much                                         
a challenge so Saints in that first                                             
century picture Saints were Jews who                                            
were you know called holy ones that is                                          
the nation that was called to be holy                                           
and that's defined very much out of the                                         
pages of the Old Testament                                                      
being called out of the pages of the Old                                        
Testament or out of the the Old Covenant                                        
they're being offered a kingdom because                                         
it's still there they still have the                                            
chance I think the book of Hebrews says                                         
last chance how shall we escape if we                                           
neglect so great a salvation and so Paul                                        
is saying you've got your kingdom gospel                                        
but you are living in Rome a bear and a                                         
bunch of other people that are being                                            
offered something different let me                                              
explain why that is so that's my                                                
understanding of how that is put                                                
together through all that so in a way it                                        
does differentiate between circumcision                                         
and uncircumcision between the gospel to                                        
the circumcision and the gospel of the                                          
uncircumcision but again I think that                                           
that was one of those things that a Jew                                         



could accept both and we kind of see                                            
that in Peter's closing words that he                                           
does come and accept both of those if                                           
you will so thank you for that question                                         
let me say then by the way also that our                                        
special a dispensation of publishing                                            
house is this right here it is the old                                          
Scofield Bible in a hardback version and                                        
maybe you're like me maybe you've                                               
already got one but if you're like me                                           
you like to have one that's you know                                            
certain by the bedside or you like to                                           
have one that's at the desk easy to pull                                        
up you don't have to get up and go find                                         
your you know your nice big leather                                             
Bible but you do like to have one                                               
available for example I keep this                                               
Bullinger here on my desk and I don't                                           
carry that with me everywhere I go but                                          
sure is nice too I have one so maybe                                            
you're looking for a hardback Bible to                                          
use to study some of you out there by                                           
the way don't have a King James you see                                         
you're studying from and you say you                                            
know Randy white says I gotta have a                                            
King James at least to do study if                                              
nothing else for my study it's so                                               
precise I need a King James you say I                                           
get this one because it's $24.99                                                
regularly and use coupon code Wednesday                                         
and you save 30                                                                 
that means it's I think $17.49 if my                                            
math is correct and that's available at                                         
dispensational publishing dot-com use                                           
coupon code Wednesday I looked this                                             
morning and our stack yeah the email                                            
went out last night so our stack is                                             
going down but there are still some                                             
available and we'll find more if you do                                         
it but if you don't want to get yours on                                        
backorder go ahead and order it now and                                         
you'll be blessed by doing so okay so we                                        
take a question that's comes from Keith                                         
and the question is first Corinthians                                           
chapter 15 verse 2 KJV what does                                                
believed in vain mean here 1st                                                  
Corinthians chapter 15 verse 2 says okay                                        
let me get all this on the screen where                                         
you can see this here we go okay by                                             
which also ye are saved if you keep in                                          
memory what I preached unto you unless                                          
you have believed in vain now this is                                           
one of these let's look at the Greek                                            
here here's the if word you see you                                             
notice right there notice those will                                            
both line up in purple there if I can                                           
keep that on there it's the same word                                           
you can see that in the Greek even if                                           
you can't read Greek right and in one                                           
place it is if in the second place it is                                        
unless that just has to do with good                                            
English grammar and trying to get that                                          



but the word is it's an if word now here                                        
in the second if right here you have                                            
this is the this is the the the negation                                        
it's the word for no or not really if                                           
not in vain you believe would probably                                          
be a very literal translation now they                                          
put those together if not the little                                            
diamond means that we have incorporated                                         
that you notice the word joins with the                                         
text to the left or to the right to form                                        
a phrase so if not they have made that                                          
unless there's the unn the negate er                                            
there so if not in vain you believe now                                         
here's the rule that I want to tell you                                         
about and some of you have heard this                                           
before when you have an if word in Greek                                        
like this and you look to the verb that                                         
it is attached to in this case ye                                               
believed if ye believed in vain happens                                         
to be an adverb the manner in which you                                         
believed now when you have this when it                                         
is an indicative verb as you can see                                            
right here trying to get that to pop up                                         
there we go notice down at the bottom it                                        
says verb Erised                                                                
active indicative indicative is just a                                          
statement of fact the opposite of an                                            
indicative would be a subjunctive and I                                         
don't see one right here but if it was                                          
subjunctive in my color-coding it would                                         
be in green print he believed would be                                          
in green print now when you have if with                                        
an indicative it really means in our                                            
English sense now therefore you can take                                        
this and you can look at it this way                                            
since you didn't believe in vain every                                          
one of those if you go through those in                                         
the scripture you can you you won't find                                        
an exception in which you say oh yeah                                           
that doesn't work it yeah I mean you                                            
know you said well this doesn't work no                                         
it all works that way and if with an                                            
indicative we can interpret as that                                             
didn't happen so it's out of bounds                                             
anyway you                                                                      
believe in vain and now but that doesn't                                        
bring doesn't remove the fact as key                                            
fastest question here it doesn't remove                                         
the fact that okay what if you believed                                         
in vain I mean he talks about believing                                         
in vain says you didn't believe in vain                                         
and so again that verse in verse two by                                         
which you are saved if you keep in                                              
memory what I preached to you by the way                                        
we can look at that and there's the if                                          
you hold fast or you keep in memory is                                          
what is taken there and that's                                                  
indicative also so we could take since                                          
you keep in memory what I preached to                                           
you since you didn't believe in vain and                                        
so we have this you know here's this                                            
statement of fact you did keep in memory                                        



what I preached to you or keep in memory                                        
the King James even has a footnote here                                         
which is to hold fast yet theis a little                                        
closer a very close to that so if you                                           
are                                                                             
since you're holding fast to what I                                             
preach to you you didn't believe in vain                                        
what about those who did believe for                                            
nothing the problem would be could we                                           
find such a people are there people who                                         
believed had an empty belief let's                                              
suppose since he talks about you didn't                                         
let's suppose there is the ability to                                           
have empty belief now in one sense I                                            
think we could say empty belief is no                                           
belief at all right that it is maybe                                            
some sort of verbal attestation it's                                            
some sort of assent to it but there's                                           
nothing to it and that is not belief                                            
that is what is it I don't know it's                                            
like oh yeah yeah I believe yeah uh-huh                                         
but it's not really belief it's just                                            
that we don't have a word for that so we                                        
have to call it empty belief the the                                            
Calvinists have come up with these terms                                        
spurious faith and saving faith                                                 
I don't like the terms because I think                                          
that fate there's only one kind of faith                                        
faith is faith is faith and there's not                                         
spurious faith or saving faith and did I                                        
have a saving faith or was it only                                              
spurious faith and you know was I doing                                         
miss heaven by 18 inches you know all                                           
the things they say and I would say you                                         
either had faith or you didn't have                                             
faith you either believed or you didn't                                         
believe so which one was it                                                     
so I think that it's speaking of that                                           
now let me bring up my notes for first                                          
Corinthians chapter 15 verse 2 and let's                                        
just read some of what I have to say                                            
here Paul literally says through which                                          
ye are being saved which is more precise                                        
theology since full salvation doesn't                                           
come until the glorification of the body                                        
keeping memories literally hold fast the                                        
if is not given in an if-then form of                                           
grammar used in the English language but                                        
rather since you hold fast Paul is                                              
teaching a free grace theology based                                            
upon receiving the gospel and therefore                                         
standing in it and therefore being saved                                        
because the individual has not believed                                         
in vain does this teach the potential to                                        
fall from grace no such assumption would                                        
be excuse me no such an assumption would                                        
be more than the text says and assuming                                         
that another position is possible such                                          
an assumption cannot be built upon this                                         
text and one would want an explicit                                             
statement to build a doctrine of falling                                        
from grace let me stop right there and                                          



explain what I said can you say well if                                         
you believed if you hold fast if you                                            
didn't believe in vain can you then                                             
surmise that look somebody might not                                            
hold fast they might believe in vain and                                        
therefore they lose their salvation my                                          
argument is that is far more than that                                          
passage of scripture says if then does                                          
that scripture prohibit it no it doesn't                                        
does it say it no it doesn't                                                    
so if I'm going to build a doctrine that                                        
says that you can fall from grace what                                          
do I need to do I've got to find another                                        
scripture that explicitly says it let's                                         
go back to my notes here and I say I go                                         
on to say on the contrary there are many                                        
scriptures that speak of assurance even                                         
for those who stray from their                                                  
faithfulness I give the example of 2nd                                          
Timothy chapter 2 verses 11 through 13                                          
it's a faithful saying if we'd be dead                                          
with him we should live with him if we                                          
suffer we shall reign with him if we                                            
deny him he will deny us if we believe                                          
not yet he abideth faithful and cannot                                          
deny himself so what have the one who                                           
believed in vain again this text is                                             
presenting to the Corinth presenting the                                        
Corinthians as those who did not believe                                        
in vain but there's clearly the                                                 
potential of having an empty faith we're                                        
not saved by faith in anything but only                                         
in Jesus Christ incidentally the English                                        
word unless is a contraction from not                                           
unless as in not unless of a reason van                                         
and Unruh place that not on so not on a                                         
reason less than you believed in vain                                           
empty is the word vain there so does                                            
does faith that the Sun is going to come                                        
up tomorrow save you no it does not does                                        
faith that there are Martians save you                                          
no it does not that's faith in something                                        
but that is an empty faith as it relates                                        
to Christianity so if your faith was                                            
substantive faith that is you were                                              
trusting in the completed work the death                                        
burial resurrection of Jesus Christ and                                         
that's where your trust was and the                                             
offer that God was making given through                                         
the death burial and resurrection of                                            
Jesus Christ so by grace through faith                                          
if that's where your faith was then                                             
that's not an empty faith that is a                                             
substantive faith and that's where your                                         
faith was now again if you are a Mormon                                         
and you say well I believe in Jesus                                             
Christ I've placed my faith in Jesus                                            
Christ I went many of you remember about                                        
a year ago I went to visit with the                                             
Mormon Tabernacle and what you can see                                          
if the Mormon temple they don't allow us                                        
Gentiles in but nonetheless what you can                                        



see if it got the whole presentation and                                        
everything and I found out they're quite                                        
deceptive in that they present what                                             
sounds like we need to place our faith                                          
in Jesus Christ most of them are just                                           
deceived they believed that they had                                            
placed their faith in Jesus Christ but                                          
what they don't tell you is this Jesus                                          
Christ is entirely different than the                                           
Jesus Christ of Christianity therefore                                          
what are they placing their faith in or                                         
who are they placing their faith in                                             
they're placing their faith in the                                              
imagination of Joseph Smith and they've                                         
been duped by it so that is a faith that                                        
is in vain you cannot be saved by                                               
placing your faith in the imagination of                                        
Joseph Smith you have to place your                                             
faith in the completed work of Jesus                                            
Christ the historical figure not not                                            
some figment of the imagination that                                            
came and visited the American Indians                                           
but the historical figure and his work                                          
what he has done that's what you place                                          
your faith in that's not what the                                               
Mormons are placing their faith in so                                           
they have belief but it is belief that                                          
is empty it is belief that is in vain so                                        
I think that that's that that's how I                                           
would interpret that verse I appreciate                                         
that                                                                            
Greig gap I think excuse me Keith thank                                         
you very much for that and let's see                                            
let's take this question that comes from                                        
Greg and Greg used the question button                                          
do we have a clause button that I can                                           
you know when I can yeah god bless you                                          
Greg                                                                            
Lucas to North Carolina I have a book                                           
from the complete biblical library on                                           
the book of Acts it is a Study Bible                                            
with the interlinear have you heard of                                          
it                                                                              
the answer is no oh I don't think let me                                        
I'm gonna look up real quick complete                                           
biblical library to see if I can find                                           
anything here 17 volume set here we go                                          
let's just hate to do so but let's look                                         
at Amazon and they say nine hundred and                                         
fifty two dollars boy you might want to                                         
sell that seventeen volumes said                                                
includes one volume and title harmony                                           
the Gospels six entitled Greek English                                          
dictionary one Greek grammar nine                                               
volumes New Testament Study Bible going                                         
all the way through just word library                                           
let's see you several dates throughout                                          
Brown black gold fat decorative set how                                         
nice                                                                            
let's go down here see if I can find                                            
word live world library Press I I don't                                         
I'm not familiar with that and J Bynum                                          



believes it's the greatest biblical                                             
quite the reference but somebody is                                             
going to have to help me and see you                                            
know the the thing that I would wonder                                          
about is is twofold one who is the world                                        
library Press let's see if we can find                                          
out anything about them one of the                                              
reasons I'm suspicious with the world                                           
I was witness that uses that kind of                                            
looks like out of maybe a Springfield                                           
Missouri but that is all I'm finding so                                         
yeah I will have to take a look at this                                         
and see if any of you happen to know                                            
about it we'll take your comments on                                            
that I don't know about either the                                              
publisher or the book itself now it                                             
could be doesn't sound like it but it                                           
could be that this was a publisher who                                          
gathered things that were public domain                                         
and put them in together into a nice set                                        
but I I have not heard of that so I am                                          
not exactly aware of what we have that                                          
there                                                                           
if anybody knows about the complete                                             
biblical library world library press let                                        
me know maybe some of our listeners will                                        
do a little search and find what we've                                          
got here today okay I would again love                                          
for you to join us tonight the Gospel of                                        
John is what we are looking at at 6:15                                          
p.m. mountain time and that will be a                                           
blessing okay I want to look at another                                         
thing that came in on our social media                                          
page and it is about there's been a                                             
number of discussions about the speakers                                        
at the Southern Baptist Convention                                              
pastors conference let me explain what                                          
this is for those of you who are blessed                                        
not to know how Southern Baptists work                                          
every year the Southern Baptist                                                 
Convention has their annual meeting and                                         
they gathered together this year I                                              
believe it will be in Orlando Florida                                           
it's always in June or has been in June                                         
for many years now and they'll have a                                           
couple of days in which I think it's                                            
Tuesday and Wednesday at 8:00 Tuesday                                           
wins in June and they will they will do                                         
business it's kind of a sham there's a                                          
little bit of of ability to vote but it                                         
is it's kind of like the House of                                               
Representatives and I'll even say the                                           
Senate in that the rules are so strict                                          
that really to make much change you got                                         
to really have the the sway of the                                              
people if there's a lot of railroad jobs                                        
that go on in that in that thing but                                            
nonetheless they gather together and                                            
they vote on a budget I promise if you                                          
want an amendment to the budget you're                                          
not gonna get it they vote on                                                   
resolutions I saw just yesterday this is                                        



enough to make me you know be glad I'm                                          
not Southern Baptist never be one again                                         
is that Ed Stetzer                                                              
is the chairman of the resolutions                                              
committee                                                                       
II didn't know theology he's so twisted                                         
messed up in his theologies more                                                
concerned about his public persona and                                          
his beard than he is theology and really                                        
just he presents himself as one but man                                         
his theology is just utterly mixed up                                           
and and shamefully he is the interim                                            
pastor I believe still at the moody                                             
church you know Lutzer and got a got a                                          
long string oratory a long string of                                            
great dispensational teachers there now                                         
they got Ed Stetzer what does the world                                         
come to hell as frozen over or something                                        
but in moody College the same thing so                                          
you know I know we have some former                                             
moody graduates here and probably you                                           
got a pretty good education if you're                                           
old if you're young then I don't know it                                        
won't be long until they got the                                                
gender-neutral bathrooms at Moody too                                           
and just save your money don't bother                                           
sending your kids there the Billy Graham                                        
school of evangelism is led by Ed                                               
Stetzer but so he's the chairman of the                                         
resolutions committee here's what                                               
happens you somebody writes their                                               
resolution you know whereas whereas                                             
whereas                                                                         
whereas therefore be it resolved and it                                         
get to get sent and the resolutions                                             
committee is the one you know it's not                                          
going before the people unless it gets                                          
out through this committee and so they                                          
will they will look at it and they'll so                                        
no this one's not woke enough let's put                                         
this now this was not leftist enough                                            
let's but let's get rid of that and then                                        
they present what they want to present                                          
to the floor now the that they have to                                          
report you know somebody gave this one                                          
and we rejected it and that person can                                          
stand up and say no I think it ought to                                         
be and all the messengers about now we                                          
don't want it and very rarely is it                                             
going to get by it can no doubt but very                                        
rarely does it happen so then they'll                                           
vote on these resolutions and you know                                          
if they've got ten resolutions nine of                                          
them will be about worthless stuff that                                         
doesn't really matter you know we're                                            
grateful for the City of Orlando and                                            
they're fine mayor Inouye this they've                                          
allowed the sunshine for us and they                                            
rolled out the red carpet and you know                                          
they gave us a ten percent discount on                                          
the convention hall therefore be it                                             
resolved that we love them see you next                                         



time we're around their dumb things like                                        
that and then they'll have one or two                                           
that will be all of the press that and                                          
Kim's right instead sirs speaking at the                                        
Jerusalem 2020 event which is an AR that                                        
New Apostolic Reformation bill Johnson                                          
all that kind of stuff he's just out                                            
there lune New Apostolic Reformation                                            
woke and the Southern Baptist Convention                                        
is goin woke Don woke and you know the                                          
statement you know yeah well go broke                                           
that's what's gonna happen                                                      
anyway they'll have a few of these woke                                         
resolutions last year was on                                                    
intersectionality and the gospel or some                                        
dumb thing like that that actually was                                          
passed and they'll pass all these dumb                                          
things and that's what the news media                                           
will talk about and honestly it those                                           
resolutions let me put this in Greek                                            
they don't mean squat                                                           
means that somehow people there in that                                         
room voted on it that day that's all it                                         
means                                                                           
it's dumb I why do they even bother                                             
doing it I don't know that's not what I                                         
was gonna talk about I was gonna talk                                           
about the pastors conference so they                                            
have two days of business sham business                                         
make everybody feel good it's you know                                          
basically the brochure it's like going                                          
to the stockholders meeting and you know                                        
they tell you how wonderful everything                                          
is and they never made a bad decision                                           
everything's absolutely perfect and are                                         
there any questions no no no there are                                          
none moving on that's the way it works                                          
so prior to that they have the pastors                                          
conference no years ago the pastors                                             
conference was certainly the best                                               
preaching in the Southern Baptist                                               
Convention and some of the best                                                 
preachers in the world that were there                                          
these were the Jerry vines the Adrian                                           
Rogers that W a Chris Wells and Chris                                           
well had some very famous lines there he                                        
was talking in the 80s about the as the                                         
convention wanted to call them the                                              
moderates because they didn't have any                                          
liberals and he just came out and said a                                        
skunk by any other name and Amen dr.                                            
Criswell we need more like you so they                                          
have this pastors conference anybody can                                        
go it's not just pastors it's preaching                                         
and they have this year just gone woke                                          
in the pastor's conference and brought                                          
it that they're bringing in working on                                          
bringing in you know just a woman                                               
preacher who's she's not gonna preach                                           
she's not gonna breach but she's a                                              
preacher in Los Angeles at her at her                                           
church one of the preachers there and so                                        



then one of the speaker's is from I will                                        
see from as he David Hughes Church of                                           
the glades in Coral Springs Florida                                             
you know I suppose glades need churches                                         
as well here is their their YouTube site                                        
some of the videos that they have on                                            
their site I don't know let's just pick                                         
this one right here and                                                         
take a look this is this is taking place                                        
in their church this is what they call                                          
worship I I don't think you have the                                            
sound going through here do you we don't                                        
need the sound just take the pictures                                           
here but anyway this is this is a choir                                         
singing the sacred hymns of the faith                                           
and that is what you've got just over                                           
and over again we'll pick this one right                                        
here let you take a look and see here's                                         
where the organist comes out and yeah                                           
there we have there we have Hollywood                                           
Phil that's what we've got there at the                                         
Church of the glades why why do you even                                        
call it a church it's this show house                                           
that's what it is is a floozy show house                                        
and the pastor here who think obviously                                         
he puts this together we love Jesus and                                         
they're just doing this Hollywood filth                                         
now I think that it is by the way I mean                                        
you can look it up yourself Church of                                           
the glades on YouTube they've got seven                                         
point four thousands subscribers and the                                        
Southern Baptist Convention is so much                                          
if it works do it if it works do it if                                          
it works do it and what they found is                                           
wherever the glades are that hey you                                            
know people are coming in teaching                                              
chi-ching chi-ching and we can baptize                                          
them which they've totally perverted and                                        
twisted and use it for their own gain                                           
and all that kind of stuff that's the                                           
guy that's coming in to preach now maybe                                        
he'll have the best sermon that's ever                                          
been preached in the last 2,000 years                                           
I don't care he promotes all this filth                                         
back home and you just get it over and                                          
over and over again in these speakers at                                        
the pastors conference and the pastors                                          
conference for years has shaped the                                             
thinking of the convention because                                              
that's what preaching does preaching                                            
changes the way people think and so the                                         
people that you                                                                 
bringing in the way that all of these                                           
are used you know on and on you go this                                         
is exactly what happens so you know I                                           
had a little conversation about that                                            
much on social media just yesterday one                                         
of the pastors had said you know look                                           
this is what's happening and one of the                                         
responses was well you know we're going                                         
to Orlando and we're gonna make a change                                        
here and my response was you know God                                           



bless you I appreciate your                                                     
sentimentality but if you don't get                                             
anywhere which they're not going to if                                          
you don't get anywhere just get out of                                          
the Southern Baptist Convention don't go                                        
on that sinking ship because the truth                                          
is that the conservative resurgence was                                         
a blip on the screen Southern Baptists                                          
have been liberal for a long time                                               
go back 1961 Ralph Elliot wrote this                                            
commentary on Genesis I got it here                                             
somewhere I've got one of the originals                                         
the the they finally had to pull it                                             
because it was such liberal garbage it                                          
didn't believe the Bible at all that was                                        
in the 60s                                                                      
waa chrismal 1969 published a book and                                          
because of his influence the Baptist                                            
Sunday School Board to broaden oppress                                          
later became life way had to had to                                             
publish it they were sort of forced to                                          
because of his influence and the Bible                                          
was the book was called why I believe                                           
why I preach excuse me why I preach that                                        
the Bible is literally true it's a good                                         
book by the way we ought to carry out                                           
here dispensation publishing yes why I                                          
preach that the Bible is literally true                                         
do you know that in 1968-69 when that                                           
came out that caused all the seminary                                           
professors and the Southern Baptist                                             
Convention to foam at the mouth to turn                                         
over and beat their head against the                                            
wall they couldn't believe that the                                             
denomination would preach would print                                           
such trash why I preached that the Bible                                        
is literally true that's been a liberal                                         
group of people for decades you know few                                        
people came along tried to turn it back                                         
but that was an anomaly now it's right                                          
back you know a dog goes to its vomit is                                        
what I'd have to say so I don't know now                                        
you know go try to fix it I'm not gonna                                         
bother I don't have                                                             
do it interest do it inclination do it                                          
and I think that what we've got is just                                         
you know it doesn't make any any sense                                          
at all to do such a thing so there it is                                        
nonetheless and let's see we have a                                             
question from Mandy and that question is                                        
does first Timothy chapter 2 verse 15                                           
say that women will be saved by                                                 
childbearing yes it does                                                        
let's go on that way I don't have to                                            
answer it right first Timothy chapter 2                                         
verse 15 notwithstanding she shall be                                           
saved in childbearing if they continue                                          
in faith and charity and holiness with                                          
sobriety I think that one of the things                                         
that we can take here is that old rule                                          
that says if the plain sense makes                                              
common sense seek no other sins but we                                          



look at this and the plain sense doesn't                                        
make common sense how can a woman be                                            
saved in childbearing if they are                                               
children continue in faith and charity                                          
and holiness with sobriety that is not                                          
by grace through faith not of works lest                                        
any man should boast that is not neither                                        
male nor female that is that would be a                                         
gospel that only applies to women                                               
because with great surprise to the guild                                        
of brand college or whatever that you're                                        
selling place wasn't we had on earlier                                          
only women can bear children so there                                           
there would be a woman's gospel that                                            
would say have children I suppose the                                           
Mormons would have a word about this                                            
because they believe you know the woman                                         
has to have children so she has to have                                         
a husband or she can't go to heaven                                             
without a husband                                                               
and they have to have children because                                          
this is what all what it takes to get                                           
your own planet and be the god of the                                           
universe and so the Mormons take that                                           
obviously and go all sorts of places but                                        
when we when we again when we take that                                         
and put it with the gospel it just                                              
doesn't fit the gospel so then we have                                          
to say okay the plain sense doesn't make                                        
common sense so I'm going to seek                                               
another sense start out with the context                                        
here and in the context he says I suffer                                        
not a woman to teach nor to usurp                                               
authority over man but to be in silence                                         
for Adam was first formed then Eve okay                                         
we have just right here jumped back                                             
prior to the time of Paul and we're                                             
talking about Adam and Eve Adam was not                                         
deceived but the woman was deceived                                             
being deceived was in the transgression                                         
notwithstanding she shall be saved now                                          
is that talking about women in general                                          
this really is talking about you know                                           
third-person singular this woman and in                                         
the context we'd have to say that that                                          
is Eve notwithstanding Eve shall be                                             
saved in childbearing if they continue                                          
let's look at verse 15 in the Greek and                                         
here you have the if word it's a little                                         
different than if word then we had                                              
earlier if they abide okay                                                      
notice that's in the green print that is                                        
as you see at the bottom of the screen a                                        
subjunctive so this is a true if                                                
statement if they assume again this is                                          
probably the children here continue in                                          
faith and charity and holiness with                                             
sobriety now I think this goes back to                                          
the two what was what Eve was had had                                           
the promise of and Eve looking for the                                          
the the solution suppose you would say                                          
that would come through childbearing and                                        



Paul would you as uses this as an                                               
illustration and moves on then and                                              
that's not at all what he would teach                                           
about how                                                                       
woman can be saved now one of these days                                        
I'm going to teach through first Timothy                                        
I've never done it verse by verse and                                           
see if we can line that a little more                                           
strongly but I think that is indeed                                             
where we are through all of that so I                                           
appreciate your question there Mandy                                            
thank you very much okay I want to check                                        
out our comments here and see if we are                                         
missing anything right here and the to                                          
make sure God all of you I think think                                          
that we do reading some of your funny                                           
comments that go there and by the way                                           
let me tell you a little bit about how                                          
that chat app works right there go to                                           
our website you can in fact it let me                                           
start out at the beginning there if you                                         
just go to render web ministries and                                            
then you click or I drill today we're on                                        
February the 12th click they broadcast                                          
right there and here you have the the                                           
chats that are available to you and you                                         
can if you're not logged in it'll give                                          
you a chance right here to log in or to                                         
sign up you sign up one time and then I                                         
believe it keeps you logged in as well                                          
just to make it easy for you when you                                           
log in when you sign up whatever screen                                         
name you put is going to show up like                                           
Jim Reeves here has and then you can                                            
chat or ask a question and when you ask                                         
a question and you just click question                                          
right there it makes it in blue and then                                        
when it is                                                                      
and blue I have the ability of seeing it                                        
right here in my little app see right                                           
there there's my question and I can just                                        
click right there it's all cued up and                                          
when I am ready to answer that bingo I                                          
put it right there and I say Randy white                                        
has a question makes life so simple for                                         
me I would still have hair had we come                                          
up with this a long time ago                                                    
but but I don't without the aid Steven                                          
as a question without the aid of a                                              
physical paper or book charge how do you                                        
keep the kings of Judah and Israel                                              
straight can you give us your thought                                           
process please you know first of all say                                        
even with the aid of a physical paper or                                        
a book chart and Bollinger has got a                                            
very good one in here but even with the                                         
aid it is it is difficult and not not                                           
without error I                                                                 
you go from one chart of the kings of                                           
Judah and Israel to another chart of the                                        
kings of Judah in Israel and they won't                                         
agree and part of the problem is in                                             



understanding how the chronology worked                                         
and when did they start counting the                                            
years in which that King reigned and                                            
there's some interesting stuff about                                            
that in the handbook of biblical                                                
chronology which we sell on                                                     
dispensational publishing but anyway                                            
let's just say even with a paper book or                                        
a charge it's not very easy so how do                                           
you keep them straight let me add one                                           
more thing the kings of Judah that's the                                        
southern kingdom which was the good                                             
kingdom they had some good Kings the                                            
kings of Israel were the Northern                                               
Kingdom were bad from the beginning and                                         
one little acrostic I guess you could                                           
use some people have put it before the                                          
southern kingdom SK some Kings                                                  
we're good the Northern Kingdom in                                              
k-know Kings were good so that does tell                                        
you if this is a good king                                                      
he's from the south there were no good                                          
kings in the north and you're just                                              
beginning to remember some Kings good in                                        
the saddle some kings go to the north                                           
now if you got a good one he's in the                                           
south Josiah for example what if you                                            
have a bad one well it could go either                                          
way                                                                             
maybe he's a southern maybe he's in                                             
northern and it's a mixed bag in the                                            
south so we don't know you know unless                                          
you are teaching a in-depth Bible study                                         
on the subject                                                                  
probably the need to to to remember all                                         
those kings is is doubtful is there is                                          
there that much benefit outside of when                                         
you're writing your book when you're                                            
preparing your sermon when you're doing                                         
that maybe not and so I think it's a                                            
thing of familiarity the more you deal                                          
with it the more you'll come with okay                                          
jeconiah wasn't a good guy but he maybe                                         
you can begin to put it in some context                                         
Jeconiah the Babylonians were coming but                                        
I remember the Assyrians came for the                                           
northern kingdom so if it's dealing with                                        
Babylon that's gonna be the southern                                            
kingdom so he must be one of those bad                                          
kings of the southern kingdom and                                               
eventually familiarity will get you                                             
there and you'll be able to point it out                                        
now I suppose that that if you were to                                          
just shoot names at me right now and you                                        
know give me a name and say is that                                             
northern kingdom or southern kingdom you                                        
know if if you get out of the the big                                           
popular names I might have a problem                                            
with some of that even Matthew chapter 1                                        
which gives you know the kings of the                                           
southern kingdom you know some of those                                         
are you know we just don't use them                                             



every day so my thought process on                                              
learning those Kings is study the                                               
history of Israel a lot                                                         
I think by the way to start with the                                            
biggest picture and I do this in the                                            
Bible graphically presented and those                                           
are available in videos or the books                                            
they can be printed                                                             
but the Bible the Bible graphically                                             
presented to look and say okay we've got                                        
in the Old Testament I know there is a a                                        
pre national period and then there is a                                         
national period and that pre national                                           
period I know is up to genesis chapter                                          
12 for example with Abraham and then we                                         
deal with the nation of Israel from                                             
Genesis chapter 12 and onward then I                                            
know that national period is broken into                                        
I don't remember the exact words I put                                          
on it but that can be then divided and                                          
that is broken into the time in which                                           
there was an uncovered people and which                                         
there was a government people that's not                                        
the terminology I used I've forgotten                                           
what it was there and so I can remember                                         
in my mind okay pre national national                                           
governed uncovered and then for example                                         
let's take that govern the period and I                                         
know there was a time of the judges                                             
there was a time of the monarchy United                                         
Monarchy and there was a time of the                                            
divided monarchy and so I'm able to lay                                         
these down just in my mind to be able to                                        
to outline to break break these down                                            
further and further remember I talked                                           
about this I think if Sunday sermon just                                        
in passing how we used to take a number                                         
like 49 and break it down into its prime                                        
prime numbers that's kind of what you do                                        
with the Bible you take the big picture                                         
of the Old Testament and say how can I                                          
divide that in two National pre national                                        
a pre national and National that's how I                                        
can divide it okay how can I divide that                                        
further and I can divide it by judges by                                        
monarchy by divided Kingdom okay how can                                        
I divide that further let's take that                                           
divided Kingdom for example I can I can                                         
take it into you know southern northern                                         
and then I can remember okay southern                                           
maybe I'll remember 723 BC is when they                                         
went off to Assyria and we see them no                                          
more                                                                            
our southern kingdom 586 BC they go to                                          
Babylon or even if I just remember the                                          
northern kingdom went first to Assyria                                          
the southern kingdom goes first to Judah                                        
now all of that you don't learn in a day                                        
here is what you do if you want to know                                         
it really well                                                                  
you start pastoring I became a preacher                                         
when I was 27 years old I worked on the                                         



church staff a few years prior to that                                          
but when I was 27 years old I became a                                          
preacher and I pre I taught Sunday                                              
School all the way from the beginning                                           
I've always taught Sunday School mmm                                            
there might be in my I don't know thirty                                        
five years however long as I've been                                            
there might be five years altogether I                                          
didn't teach Sunday School so almost all                                        
the whole time I taught Sunday school I                                         
taught the church service then I taught                                         
something I preached on Sunday night and                                        
I preached on Wednesday night and                                               
typically I did one or two more beyond                                          
that you just do that for 30 years and                                          
you know some of that stuff and again I                                         
said this before this is the problem                                            
with preachers today is they preach                                             
twenty five minutes once a week they're                                         
never going to know anything I'm I'm                                            
actually okay with a young man just                                             
starting out and preaching who doesn't                                          
get it all right he mixes up some of his                                        
details or even his theology he doesn't                                         
quite know I'll forgive him from now                                            
till until Jesus comes you know as long                                         
as he doesn't get any older but once you                                        
get some experience and you get to be 30                                        
40 50 years old you should have had 10                                          
20 30 years of preaching four or five                                           
times a week and that is what helps you                                         
then to know the kings of Israel so I                                           
would say for any of you layman or                                              
preacher if you're starting out today                                           
don't beat yourself up because you can't                                        
keep all of that straight there is a                                            
it's a big book and and yet say                                                 
inch-by-inch life's a cinch I'm going to                                        
work on it I'm gonna learn this piece                                           
I'm gonna take that and I'm going to get                                        
there                                                                           
and I think that will be a wonderful and                                        
a beautiful thing                                                               
and if you don't know where to go go to                                         
our start here page in the ask let's say                                        
brandy white ministry 0rg and you will                                          
find that there let's see we look at I                                          
see some of you like there's Jim he's                                           
figured out how to put his picture up we                                        
even get to see what he looks like how                                          
nice of you for doing that okay what                                            
have I missed here let me check here                                            
believe we're about all done and of                                             
course Steve from the South making those                                        
jokes about those Yankee kings amen                                             
right so okay yeah let me check Facebook                                        
make sure I haven't missed anything                                             
that's coming over there Joel says could                                        
vain belief going back to our previous                                          
question could vain belief be linked to                                         
the peer pressure everyone else went                                            
forward stood raise their hand etc can                                          



someone have a simple acceptance of the                                         
facts without actually placing their                                            
faith in Jesus I think that in a sense                                          
yes there is a peer pressure kind of                                            
thing that preachers who manipulate a                                           
congregation which i think is just                                              
abhorrent but a lot of preachers do it                                          
they manipulate a congregation and this                                         
is very easy with children Jill knows                                           
this because it works with children in                                          
Vacation Bible School and if you want                                           
you can you you can ease so easily                                              
manipulate children to where you know                                           
they'll all raise their hand except                                             
Jesus I'm                                                                       
yeah and and that and they don't really                                         
know what they're talking about so I                                            
think there's that danger that the                                              
adults in the room have to say how can                                          
we take these children individually and                                         
guide them and know that they actually                                          
do understand and place their belief in                                         
Jesus Christ now the flip side of that                                          
is that I believe in childhood                                                  
evangelism I believe that we ought to                                           
teach our children the facts of the                                             
scripture soon and the facts of the                                             
death burial and resurrection of Jesus                                          
Christ and placing their faith in Jesus                                         
Christ and I think very young children                                          
can come to the place of putting their                                          
faith into Jesus Christ and many of you                                         
even have that testimony maybe four                                             
years old five years old six seven I was                                        
six myself and I think that you you a                                           
simple acceptance of the of the person                                          
and work of Jesus Christ and trusting in                                        
the person of working and of Jesus                                              
Christ is a faith that's not in vain so                                         
how do you how do you separate all these                                        
here's where I think and here's I think                                         
you have to have the safety net and the                                         
safety net is a strong church and by                                            
strong church I don't mean the Church of                                        
the glades and that kind of thing at                                            
going on but by strong church I mean                                            
there are some adults who are watching                                          
after little Johnny who has has given us                                        
his profession of faith and now we're                                           
making sure that he knows the scripture                                         
like like Timothy and that he is                                                
grounded in those things and we teach                                           
him the facts of the scripture not the                                          
application of the scripture a child                                            
doesn't need to know the application of                                         
the scripture a child needs to know the                                         
facts of the scripture                                                          
so let's start out with Genesis chapter                                         
1 and let's teach that child that in the                                        
beginning there was God and he created                                          
the heavens and the earth and let's                                             
teach him on the first day he created                                           



light on the second day he created the                                          
Firma moon above the firmament                                                  
let's get him those facts in their head                                         
facts really do matter this is true not                                         
only in theological issues but it's true                                        
remember when we used to go to grammar                                          
school it's true if you want to speak                                           
good English you need to know your                                              
letter so we're just starting a Greek                                           
class here and lesson number one is ah                                          
that's it that it's grammar stuff what                                          
does that letter look like in Greek how                                         
do I write that letter all those kind of                                        
things and you know our first lesson                                            
they're even pronouncing words they                                             
don't even know what the words mean but                                         
they're learning how to pronounce it so                                         
that they don't sound like country X                                            
later on right and they're able to put                                          
it all together so let's give those                                             
little children the facts now if we come                                        
like so many Southern Baptists another                                          
eventually locals have done and we just                                         
from time to time have this let's even                                          
call it great presentation of the gospel                                        
and you know fifty kids came and they                                           
accepted Jesus Christ as their Savior                                           
and we got them baptized as quick as we                                         
could because after all we wanted to get                                        
the baptismal award and the Southern                                            
Baptist Convention and we you know                                              
hurrah and everybody said well you know                                         
he's a jolly good fella and then we just                                        
abandoned those kids we we don't know if                                        
they believed in vain or not we don't                                           
know exactly what they believe we                                               
haven't helped them we haven't been                                             
their church family I think that's where                                        
the the the need for that strong church                                         
comes in that really will pull up and                                           
stand there with them well let me remind                                        
you tonight 6:15 we've got the Gospel of                                        
John you can catch it live or on the                                            
archives and at dispensation of                                                 
publishing we have this hardback copy of                                        
the old Scofield Study Bible and you                                            
know I've said before and I'll put even                                         
put it an email we sent out but if                                              
nothing else have one of these                                                  
because you're supposed to always be                                            
ready right and what if the preacher                                            
calls you up reach for me and you're                                            
thinking it's nine o'clock on Sunday                                            
morning what do you mean I got a preach                                         
for you well take the reference system                                          
the topical reference system and you                                            
know pick up I don't know I'm not gonna                                         
open this one up but pick out one of the                                        
first ones and say here's the here's the                                        
1909 Edition let's just check there and                                         
you're going to say hey preacher wants                                          
me to call I better get out my glasses                                          



and you say let's see Bible prayers                                             
today we're having a lesson on Bible                                            
prayers and it tells me right there in                                          
the new tech we're gonna study all the                                          
Bible prayers in the New Testament let's                                        
go to Matthew chapter 26 verse 39 and                                           
you open up Matthew 26 verse 39 and you                                         
just work your way through and they'll                                          
think you're so smart but all you do is                                         
looking at the center column say no next                                        
I want us to turn to and then next I                                            
want us to turn to and you go all the                                           
way through and you've got a lesson                                             
built in for you it's brilliant I think                                         
you ought to get you one of those and                                           
use coupon code Wednesday and you'll                                            
save 30% off of the book is 24.95 to                                            
begin with and speaking of Bible                                                
doctrines to live by the work they do                                           
with kids Vacation Bible School we                                              
provide good follow-up materials for                                            
children and young adults making                                                
decisions for Christ it is unfortunate                                          
how few churches have any interest in                                           
doing any follow up you're exactly right                                        
this is a this is a failure that we have                                        
created we want them to you know say a                                          
prayer or raise their hand or come down                                         
and all that's really kind of good but                                          
then we don't want to do anything else                                          
and that's that's I think where you                                             
where you go wrong one things we're                                             
doing here in our church I told Corey                                           
and Miranda when they moved here I said                                         
just go slow yeah I said we you know we                                         
can start something quick in 32 minutes                                         
but if we                                                                       
go slow and build a good foundation                                             
we'll end up doing actually doing a                                             
disservice to many children and I think                                         
that follow-up is so key okay I                                                 
appreciate you being here again looking                                         
forward to having you tonight on the                                            
book of John or on the archives always                                          
good to be with you we'll be back                                               
tomorrow also ask the theologian today                                          
in mountain time and we will take your                                          
biblical theological and your worldview                                         
questions and that chatroom by the way                                          
stays open you can just keep on chatting                                        
there you can even put a question in                                            
that chat box write notes                                                       
got it in the wrong place you can put a                                         
question in that chat box and it will                                           
queue up for tomorrow if you got one of                                         
those there's some of that discussion                                           
going on there                                                                  
and we appreciate you go ahead and log                                          
up log in for one of those I think                                              
you'll appreciate that because Nathan's                                         
working every day I'm adding some more                                          
and soon you'll even be able to see what                                        



question is the answering right now and                                         
what questions up next what's in the                                            
queue and what is he already answered                                           
did I miss the one that I wanted to hear                                        
I can go back to it so I'm gonna be lots                                        
of benefits by switching over there I                                           
hope you'll do so and that'll be a                                              
blessing to us as well and my dad it's a                                        
blessing to us when you click that                                              
little donation button right there too                                          
from time to time thank you god bless                                           
each one of you will see you tonight or                                         
back here in the morning I'm dr. Randy                                          
you                                                                             
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                


